## Safety Committee Meeting April 14, 2003

On the above date the Safety Committee met and discussed the following topics:

- Copier lease will expire in July 2003. We are looking into options. Color copier that will
  also function as a computer color printer. Cost, slightly over what we are now paying.
- Snow Ban Parking Signs need to be put @ Village Entrances. Discussed with Mayor & Service, moving forward.
- Fire lane parking violators at Gurney School. We are moving forward. Waitingg to hear from fire prevention officer.
- M-16 rifles available through Department of Defense, Public Safety 1033 Program. The rifles will be awarded. We are waiting for details.
- Parking (Kathy O'Donnell) Checked with Dennis Coyne. There is nothing that we currently have that would prohibit parking on streets other than Snow Ban.
- Junk vehicle violation cited in Bellwood. No violations at this time.
- Options to CRIS discussed at VEG meeting, there may be a better option. Chagrin may be putting in their own server for M.D.T. usage.
- Lake county Crime Lab contract is up. We will be using B.C.I. for now.
- Rapid Deployment training being offered by VEG (Emergency Preparedness) We will have officers attend.
- Gurney, we are working on getting them on the list of EMA shelter sites. Red Cross is processing the paperwork. No problems seen at this time.
- Reverse 911 system is coming through Chagrin Dispatch. Presentation will be made to the Mayors at the May inter-governmental council meeting. Total cost \$25,000 Chagrin has a \$6,000 grant. Remaining \$19,000 to be split by the departments dispatched by Chagrin. Pepper Pike & Gates Mills already have their systems up and running.

Present: J. Wetzel f Wetzel

A. Lechman

J. colan techn

S. Butz-Voss
Solly But-fast